1737 Farmville Road
Shelby, NC 28150

December 30, 1988

Wizard®s Castle Subscribers
4l1 over the world

Subscriber,

Well I thought I could keep the magazine afloat, but I*m afraid it is
starting to SINK. Due to the extreme cost of printing % mailing and the
low subscription rate of my magazine combined with'the lack of help, 1
am going to have to suspend publication until further notice. I hope I
can be back in your homes before the 2nd anniversary issue would be out
in September 1989. I had tryed to run this magazine with a work force
of only one, myself! I soon found out that it became more than I alone
could handle. If you had more than *3° issues due you then you will be
receiving a copy of "CASTLE on Disk #1° and the most recent programs on
the back. If you had Jjust subscribed and have gotten less than 3 issues
“then you'll also receive a disk that I sell with some labeler programs
on it. I hape that everyone can understand my situation. I am already
looking for some people to hire to take over some of the different Gobs
that are required in the publication of a monthly magazine. Please i+
yvou have any suggestions or comments don’t hesitate to write to me. I
know 1711 miss the letters and miss writting the magazine and I hope I
can get back a lot sooner than September. When 1 do get back you will
be sent a copy of the new issue & will be given a reduction on the aew
subscription rate if you decide to subscribe. Also, I°m going to work
on getting plenty of advertisers this time before I start back. Also,
let me know what columns you liked and the ones you didn’t. I kinda got.
the feeling that vou wanted more pragrams and less "FLUFF® like the Fen
Fals, ScoreBoard, & Fost-It-—-Notes. Maybe with vouwr help I can re-vamp
this magazine into what evervone really wants and then I can start try-
ing to give that other CoCo mggazine a run for their money. I'm also
hunting a new printer that won N\glap me down like this one did. hell
I*ve already taken up too much_a@ your time, so I°11 Just close by say-
ing thanks for the opportunity to serve you these past 14 months. Talk
at va lBer.

Friends in computing,

Bobby Roger Gueen
AkA The WIZARD

ps. You can continue to contact me throuoh my BRS at 704-434-~2629 also.

brqg



	Slide 1

